The Seymour Board of Alderman met for a regular meeting at 6:00 pm on Tuesday, December
12,2017 in the Seymour City Hall Board Room, 123 West Market Street.

At 6:00 PM Mayor Larry Chafin called the meeting to order.

Roll call: Grady Bennett, Nadine Crisp, Jim Ashley. Absent: Mary Carpenter. It is determined
there is a quorum.

Also present was City Administrator Sam Burt, City Attorney Paul Link, Supervisor Mitch
Plummer, Assistant Supervisor Chuck Smith, Utility Clerk Hillary Gintz, City Clerk Leslie
Houk.

Ceremonial Matters

Mayor Larry Chafin asked Assistant Supervisor Chuck Smith to pray. Mayor Chafin asked for
everyone to stand, face the flag and recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

Old Business

Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by Crisp/Ashley to approve the minutes as written. Ayes: All. Nays:
None. Absent: Carpenter.

New Business

Approval of Bills

A motion was made by Ashley/Crisp to approve the bills. Ayes: All. Nays: None. Absent:
Carpenter.

State Auditor-Public Entrance for Petition Audit-Travis Owens

Travis Owens from the State Auditor’s office gavé a brief overview on the petitioned state audit.
The petition is in accordance to state statue 29.230. This audit has been considered active since
June 6, 2017 when the County Clerk certified the signatures. The estimated cost is $35,000.00 to
$50,000.00.

With the passing of Jim Carpenter and his visitation tonight from 6-8, at 6:30 p.m. a motion was
made by Ashley/Crisp to adjourn. Ayes: All. Nays: None. Absent: Carpenter.
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